 

	





	

	 

SIX NEW CHALLENGES IN DIRECT MAIL FUNDRAISING
By Mal Warwick 

You know our world is changing at a rapid rate. All you have to do is catch the morning's headlines or the evening news. But, in this unutterably complex, interdependent world we live in, it can be maddening to identify those trends that bear most directly on our work. Here's my take on the six current trends I perceive that have the greatest potential - for ill or good - to shape our future in direct mail fundraising. 

Complete text: www.malwarwick.com/newsletter/success0307.html#challenges 


SPREAD THE WORD 

Our free e-Newsletter now has over 2,700 monthly subscribers in forty countries!  But we know there are many more, at nonprofits of all sizes, who can benefit from the new ideas and insights that you receive with each issue.  If you have friends or colleagues who could use a little help with their fundraising (and isn't that everyone?) you can use the link below or simply forward this message.  Thanks! 


ASK MAL -- HOW CAN YOU CLEAN UP AN OLD LIST? 

Mal Warwick is waiting to answer your fundraising questions -- just go to www.malwarwick.com/askmal.html   Here's a recent question from a reader: 

I am new at my job and have inherited a mailing list that has over 3,000 regular donors and 30,000 non-donors.  The non-donors have not received anything from the institution in several years. What is the best approach to prospecting this list for donors? 

Mal answers: You might simply start by sending an appeal to test the non-donors' responsiveness. Or you could begin instead by sending them one or two issues of a newsletter by way of cultivation -- and then mail them an appeal. But I recommend a third course. 
 
Complete text: www.malwarwick.com/askmal05.html#question232
Ask your own question: www.malwarwick.com/askmal.html 


WHEN ONLY AN ONLINE APPEAL WILL DO
By Madeline Stanionis 

Most organizations encounter some scenarios where only an online fundraising appeal will do . . . and you want to be ready. Here are three examples, followed by what you need to have in place to take advantage of such opportunities.
 
Complete text: www.malwarwick.com/newsletter/success0307.html#online 


MAL'S NEW BOOK! "TESTING, TESTING, 1, 2, 3" 

There is no doubt that testing -- when done correctly -- can raise more money for your organization. In Testing, Testing, 1,2,3, Mal Warwick shows how the cumulative value of thoughtful, systematic testing can help your organization reach its direct mail fundraising goals. This reader-friendly guide will take you through each phase of the scientific process of discovering your organization's ideal combination of direct mail offer, package, and postage. 

More information: www.malwarwick.com/testing.html 


STEVE HITCHCOCK'S MAILBAG 

Should inserts always be avoided in direct mail? Steve Hitchcock offers four scenarios where they may increase response. 

In my experience, the most effective insert for direct mail fundraising is the "buck slip" - typically, a 3 1/2 x 8 1/2 sheet of yellow or canary stock, printed in black ink.  The reason to include this insert is that there is some late-breaking news - an emergency or crisis situation - that adds to the urgency to the need for contributions.  In one recent instance, a buck slip like this worked very well because the late-breaking news was about a challenge match for all membership gifts made within a specific month. 

Complete text: www.malwarwick.com/mailbag/mailbag0307.html 


MAL WARWICK TO SPEAK AT 23RD INTERNATIONAL FUNDRAISING CONGRESS 

Mal Warwick and Norma Galafassi will present "The 10 Most Important Things about Direct Response Fundraising" at the Resource Alliance's 23rd International Fundraising Congress in the Netherlands, October 14-17. 

As Fundraising continues to evolve and becomes increasingly more competitive, it is essential to challenge and push the boundaries of your knowledge. With more speakers and more sessions than ever before, this year's program promises to challenge, energize and motivate you to succeed in the uncertain times that lie ahead. For the last two years, the IFC has sold out well in advance, so book now to secure your place at the fundraising event of the year! 
 
Details and registration: www.resource-alliance.org.uk/
More workshops: www.malwarwick.com/workshops.html 


WHAT'S UP ONLINE
By Dan Weeks 

What's your Ecological Footprint?  Take the Ecological Footprint Quiz and find out how much productive land and water it takes to support your lifestyle - measured in planets!  You'll see just how many Earths we'd need if everyone lived like you do.  

Complete text: www.malwarwick.com/newsletter/success0307.html#whatsup 
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 DO RENEWALS MAKE GOOD FUNDRAISING SENSE?
By Susie Fought 

"The word 'renewal' is the most powerful word in the fundraising lexicon." So says John Genette, director of Black Mountain Communications (Scottsdale AZ).  Why do non-member organizations mail annual renewals to donors -- especially when they lack (expiring) member benefits like concert tickets, special film screenings, free museum admission, etc.?  More and more nonprofits are finding out what Genette knows: Renewals work. 

Complete text: www.malwarwick.com/newsletter/success0308.html#renewal 


SPREAD THE WORD 

Our free e-Newsletter now has over 2,700 monthly subscribers in 40 countries!  But we know there are many more, at nonprofits of all sizes, who can benefit from the new ideas and insights that you receive with each issue.  If you have friends or colleagues who could use a little help with their fundraising (and isn't that everyone?) you can use the link below or simply forward this message.  Thanks! 


ASK MAL -- IS THE "TYPEWRITER" LOOK REALLY NECESSARY? 

Mal Warwick is waiting to answer your fundraising questions -- just go to www.malwarwick.com/askmal.html   Here's a recent question from a reader: 

Nowadays, when everyone owns a computer, what is the benefit to having a letter look as though it's been typewritten? 

Mal Answers: This is one of those maddeningly counterintuitive things about direct mail. You ask why. I respond, "Because that's the way it is."  There is evidence that these "typewritten" letters work better in the mail. 

Complete text: www.malwarwick.com/askmal05.html#question243
Ask your own question: www.malwarwick.com/askmal.html 

  

MORE ON EDITING 
By Deborah Block and Paul Karps 

Periodically, we've used this space to focus on the editing process. And for good reason: A series of hard-core, often ruthless editing sessions is essential to make your direct mail copy as effective as possible.  So for this column, we thought we'd offer you some tips as to how the two of us actually edit our copy. Consider it a checklist you can use to improve your own mailings ... and, we hope, raise more money in the process: 

Complete text: www.malwarwick.com/newsletter/success0308.html#editing 


MAL'S NEW BOOK! "TESTING, TESTING, 1, 2, 3" 

There is no doubt that testing -- when done correctly -- can raise more money for your organization. In Testing, Testing, 1,2,3, Mal Warwick shows how the cumulative value of thoughtful, systematic testing can help your organization reach its direct mail fundraising goals. This reader-friendly guide will take you through each phase of the scientific process of discovering your organization's ideal combination of direct mail offer, package, and postage. 

More information: www.malwarwick.com/testing.html 


STEVE HITCHCOCK'S MAILBAG 

When is the conventional wisdom wrong or misleading? Steve Hitchcock looks at patterns of conventional thought that get fundraisers into trouble most often. 

What makes direct mail fundraising so challenging is that you really do have to consider all the pieces of wisdom. Hardly anything you can say about this form of fundraising is completely false -- or always true. There's almost always someone who is eager to point out what is misleading about almost any "proven" conclusion. 

Complete text: www.malwarwick.com/mailbag/mailbag0308.html 


MAL WARWICK TO SPEAK AT 23RD INTERNATIONAL FUNDRAISING CONGRESS 

Mal Warwick and Norma Galafassi will present "The 10 Most Important Things about Direct Response Fundraising" at the Resource Alliance's 23rd International Fundraising Congress in the Netherlands, October 14-17. 

As fundraising continues to evolve and becomes increasingly more competitive, it is essential to challenge and push the boundaries of your knowledge. With more speakers and more sessions than ever before, this year's program promises to challenge, energize and motivate you to succeed in the uncertain times that lie ahead. For the last two years, the IFC has sold out well in advance, so book now to secure your place at the fundraising event of the year! 
 
Details and registration: www.resource-alliance.org.uk/
More workshops: www.malwarwick.com/workshops.html 


WHAT'S UP ONLINE
By Dan Weeks 

I first became curious about the American Indian College Fund while coming across one of their intriguing ads in The Atlantic Monthly, entitled "Have You Ever Seen A Real Indian?"  So I checked out their website ... 
Complete text: www.malwarwick.com/newsletter/success0308.html#whatsup  
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DIRECT MAIL FUNDRAISING IN THE 13TH CENTURY?
By Mal Warwick 

If you think Richard Viguerie, Jerry Huntsinger, Roger Craver, or any other living human being invented direct mail fundraising, guess again. I knew it had come into existence before World War II. I just didn't realize how much earlier. Now I believe I know. 

Complete text: www.malwarwick.com/newsletter/success0309.html#thirteenth 


SPREAD THE WORD 

Our free e-Newsletter now has over 2,700 monthly subscribers in 40 countries!  But we know there are many more, at nonprofits of all sizes, who can benefit from the new ideas and insights that you receive with each issue.  If you have friends or colleagues who could use a little help with their fundraising (and isn't that everyone?) you can use the link below or simply forward this message.  Thanks! 


ASK MAL -- IS TELEFUNDRAISING DEAD? 

Mal Warwick is waiting to answer your fundraising questions -- just go to www.malwarwick.com/askmal.html   Here's a recent question from a reader: 

Is telefunding dead? With the no-call lists, people who register for that, don't care if your organization is not for profit, etc. And is there a ballpark figure to use to estimate the number of leads it might take to generate a specific dollar amount?  

Mal Answers: Telefundraising is indeed alive and well, despite all the current hoo-haw about the do-not-call list. However, most reputable firms don't call "leads" -- they call only current donors or members. Telemarketing isn't widely used as a prospecting device by nonprofits -- and it's likely to be used even less as time goes on. The formula you're requesting is a bit more complicated than you intimate. 

Complete text: www.malwarwick.com/askmal05.html#question250 
Ask your own question: www.malwarwick.com/askmal.html 


ACQUISITION: IT'S NOT ABOUT YOU!
By Deborah Block and Paul Karps 

Recently, we spoke at the Third Annual Western Nonprofit Conference of the DMA Nonprofit Federation (Washington DC). We found ourselves narrowing our focus to what, in our book, is Rule #1 in acquisition mailings: It's not about you! 

Complete text: www.malwarwick.com/newsletter/success0309.html#acquisition 


MAL'S NEW BOOK! "TESTING, TESTING, 1, 2, 3" 

There is no doubt that testing -- when done correctly -- can raise more money for your organization. In Testing, Testing, 1,2,3, Mal Warwick shows how the cumulative value of thoughtful, systematic testing can help your organization reach its direct mail fundraising goals. This reader-friendly guide will take you through each phase of the scientific process of discovering your organization's ideal combination of direct mail offer, package, and postage. 

More information: www.malwarwick.com/testing.html 


STEVE HITCHCOCK'S MAILBAG 

Many marketers use fear as a motivator.  Steve Hitchcock looks at other factors that may motivate direct mail donors.  

Another frequently used motivator in direct mail fundraising is actually an emotion that frequently results from fear — anger.  Anger over injustice, corruption, discrimination, or even what others may perceive as appropriate change.  Anger works in direct mail fundraising because it is an emotion that, by its nature, wants to express itself.  When we're angry we want to do something, to take some action. 

But, in my experience, most direct mail fundraising programs can't sustain themselves on fear or anger alone.  For most of us, fear and anger are temporary emotions, and they seldom motivate us long enough and strongly enough to go to the trouble of leaving a charitable bequest to a nonprofit organization.  And the ultimate purpose of direct mail fundraising isn't getting high response rates to appeals, but rather acquiring and retaining donors who will stay with your organization over the long haul. 

Complete text: www.malwarwick.com/mailbag/mailbag0309.html 


MAL WARWICK TO SPEAK AT 23RD INTERNATIONAL FUNDRAISING CONGRESS 

Mal Warwick and Norma Galafassi will present "The 10 Most Important Things about Direct Response Fundraising" at the Resource Alliance's 23rd International Fundraising Congress in the Netherlands, October 14-17. 

As fundraising continues to evolve and becomes increasingly more competitive, it is essential to challenge and push the boundaries of your knowledge. With more speakers and more sessions than ever before, this year's program promises to challenge, energize and motivate you to succeed in the uncertain times that lie ahead. For the last two years, the IFC has sold out well in advance, so book now to secure your place at the fundraising event of the year! 
 
Details and registration: www.resource-alliance.org.uk/
More workshops: www.malwarwick.com/workshops.html 


FEATURED CLIENTS OF THE MONTH: UNION OF CONCERNED SCIENTISTS AND RIVERKEEPER 

Clients of Mal Warwick & Associates Join Forces to Combat Safety Problem at Nuclear Plants 

Two clients of Mal Warwick & Associates -- the Union of Concerned Scientists and Riverkeeper -- have joined forces to petition the Nuclear Regulatory Commission to shut down the two Indian Point reactors in Buchanan, N.Y., on the east bank of the Hudson River, until safety corrections are made.  The problem, they argue, is that the emergency cooling systems that are meant to protect nuclear reactors from melting down in case of a ruptured water pipe could fail after a few minutes of use at most reactors. 

Union of Concerned Scientists: www.ucsusa.org/news.cfm?newsID=359
Riverkeeper: www.riverkeeper.org/campaign.php/indian_point
New York Times:  www.nytimes.com/2003/09/08/national/08NUKE.html 

 
WHAT'S UP ONLINE
By Dan Weeks 

Worth magazine has named Defenders of Wildlife one of America's 100 best charities. And with an endorsement like that, why not include it on your website's homepage? Defenders of Wildlife does just that, below its colorful, eye-catching logo. Their website also includes a "Stop Norton Now" pop-up, as part of their campaign to rid the country of Secretary of the Interior Gale Norton. You can send President Bush a petition demanding her resignation, and tell your friends via humorous E-cards, including one of Cruella de Norton. The website also features "Kids' Planet," which your children will love. 

Complete text: www.malwarwick.com/newsletter/success0309.html#whatsup 


WANT MORE?
This electronic newsletter features only two of the many insightful and fact-filled articles that appear six times a year in each printed issue of "Mal Warwick's Newsletter: Successful Direct Mail, Telephone, and Online Fundraising." You can learn more -- and subscribe -- by calling, toll-free, (800) 217-7377. 

Details at www.malwarwick.com/subscribe.html 


TALK TO US!
What do you think of our newsletter? Some of the most interesting and challenging questions come from our readers -- we'd like to know what YOU think! Just drop us a note at news@malwarwick.com 


PRIVACY POLICY
When you sign up to receive this newsletter, that's all you'll get! We don't share your name, e-mail address, or any other information. 


COPYRIGHT NOTICE
The entire contents of this message are copyright (c) 2003 by Mal Warwick & Associates, Inc. 


  

 



PASS IT ALONG! If you find this e-Newsletter useful, please use the link below to tell your friends and colleagues. 



 Tell-a-friend!

 

If you received this message from a friend, you can sign up for Mal Warwick's Successful Fundraising Online. 
 

If you would like to unsubscribe from Mal Warwick's Successful Fundraising Online, or update your account settings, please click here or respond to this email with "REMOVE" as the subject line. 
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